Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Wednesday 13th April, 6-7pm, 2016
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…
· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues
· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

· Welcome and introductions 
· Planning access for Rooley Lane Medical Practice

The clinical commissioning group would like practices and PPGs to work together to plan priorities for access to general practice. 
· Introduction to what we have to do and why, including what does access mean

· Discussion of access plans – please see attached for ideas, but also bring your own ideas
· What are the PPGs access priorities?
· How should we put these plans in place and evaluate them? 
· Discussion of other PPG activities – what would you like to do or see happen
· Any other business

· Date of next meeting
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Wednesday 13th April, 6-7pm, 2016

Minutes

Present: JD, DW, SD, NS
Welcome and introductions 

Only 2 members of our PPG group turned up to the meeting and 1 more member gave their apologies. We would like more members to come to these meetings as we need your help to develop strategic plan and initiatives for the practice. 

Planning access for Rooley Lane Medical Practice

The clinical commissioning group would like practices and PPGs to work together to plan priorities for access to general practice. 
· Introduction to what we have to do and why, including what does access mean
The practice in conjunction with our PPG group have to develop plans around GP access. The areas which the Clinical Commissioning Group are looking at are:

· Self-Care and Prevention

· Workforce

· Practice Systems

· Technology.

The CCG have also released survey data published in January 2016 which evaluates the performance of GP practices from a patient perspective, e.g. overall experience of GP surgery, ease of getting through on the phones, satisfaction of service received and recommendation of GP practice. Our lowest percentage areas were ease of getting through the phones and overall experience of making an appointment. As we need to increase these percentage areas to be able to get the funding from this we need to see what we can do to make things better when ringing the surgery. Our aim is by the time the next survey data is released these percentage area will be higher.
· Discussion of access plans
We went through the Primary care access supporting information for practices group document and the following areas were discussed:

Self-Care and Prevention 
The practice is currently getting a new dedicated self-care room kitted out with a blood pressure taking machine and weighing scales. There will be a lot of signposting literature, leaflets, and signs on the wall to different health related information and organisations. We are also soon to have new self-care packs in the room for patients with long term conditions like Asthma, COPD, dementia and stroke. The completion of these works is soon to come to an end and it will be free to use by anyone. NS and SD were both happy to come and show patients how to use the equipment in the room and assist our health care assistant in there on flu clinic days.
We currently also work closely in practice with a lot of organisations in the community sector. These include Mental Health Services, Social Prescribing, Drug and alcohol dependencies, Debt/Arrears and benefits services. 

NS asked if we could have a nutrition/dietician come into the practice and talk about healthy eating and good dieting tips. JD explained that they don’t come in a primary care setting but the GPs can signpost and refer to healthy living and weight management services. 

Workforce
The national evidence shows that the current model of delivery in general practice is not sustainable for the future, especially with the GP recruitment problems.  DW explained that there has been staff shortages with sickness and holidays and staff members leaving. But recruitment has been successful so far and now we are training up these new staff. Existing staff like our health care assistant is training up on new areas so she can broaden her skills and services she can offer to the practice. We are also a training practice, so we have had a GP registrar for a year, and will soon be getting another one in August. We have also piloted a new service whereby a pharmacist has come in 4 days a week for 3 hours to do all the GP queries on prescriptions. JD mentioned the GPs spend at least an hour each day just doing these, so this has freed up some of their time to do other things like spend longer on home visits, follow patients up by phone where needed, spend more time coordinating care with other professionals. It has also given us space to think about our continuing professional development and how we can make Rooley Lane even better. It was discussed if more funding was to become available would the group be happy for us to put it towards paying for this service. The group agreed this would be a very good idea.
Practice Systems

In the last year the practice upgraded the existing phone system. This allowed us to set up a queueing system, tailor seasonal and self-care messages as and when we need to include them and set our incoming phone lines. This is much better than our previous phone system as there was no queuing facility and everyone would be constantly redialling the phone number and getting a busy signal. However, both NS and SD mentioned that there is still a problem with the phones as it’s still hard to get through at 8am (when they become live). This area has also been identified in the published practice data as our lowest percentage area.
It was discussed that we need to advertise and educate the patients more when to ring for certain information. For example we have a leaflet which says to ring for home visits and blood results after 10am, but still these will try to ring at 8am. Also NS mentioned that the afternoon staff tend to say ring AT 8am the next day for an appointment. This isnt the best advice to give them, as although the phones do go live at 8am they need to say FROM 8am.
DW spoke to the Practice Manager regarding increasing the number in the call waiting queue and what could be done about it and the Practice Manager explained. There is a total number on our phone system which includes all incoming and outgoing phone lines. An example is if our total number capacity is 20, and we have 9 outgoing lines (so we can ring out here), and 11 incoming lines (3 lines for the receptionists answering the phones and 8 people in the call queue, our phone system is at its capacity limit. The only way to increase our queueing system is to reduce something else which we just cannot do and there is a huge cost increase to add in more lines. In comparison with our previous phone system which we had for many years, we could only have up to 9 people ringing in and out at the same time. If all lines were used up nobody could dial in or out.
SD mentioned that overseas patients may also have trouble in booking appointments and seeing what services we offer and we should contact Bevan House to see what information they put in their new patient packs. They may have HOW TO’s for booking appointments in many different languages. DW will see what the top 5 ethnic minorities and languages spoken are, and see if they are able to translate our documents into these languages.

We proactively work closely with all the local care homes and Dr Manby does weekly ward visits to visit all of our patients and we have a robust relationship and partnership in working with them. The practice also has a policy for patients who regularly do not attend their appointments. This is an ongoing issue but DW will send out a letter if 3 appointments in a rolling 12 months are missed. A final warning letter is then sent if anymore are missed, and then if they continue to not attend they are removed from the practice list.
On the reception desk there is a Friend and Family questionnaire and a box to pop it back in. This entails a few questions - if you are happy with the services you receive and would you recommend us to a family or friend? We have to submit these results monthly to the CCG. However the response rate on this is quite low. We will advertise this much more around the reception desk and asked if the PPG members would mind coming in and sitting in the waiting area to get more responses and at the same time recruit for the PPG. NS and SD were happy to do this.
Technology
We currently use SMS texting service (which patients have to sign up to) and SystmOnline (allows you to book online appointments and request prescriptions online). We have also looked into web consultations and skype; however the IT department cannot do this due to the cost of the bandwidth to stream the consultations every day.
SD suggested what about having a system in reception whereby patients could just log on and view bookable appointments and request their medications, as they may not have the internet at home to do this and avoid a queue at the desk. DW mentioned that this is something which the practice has identified before and we are looking into to see if we can do anything like that with our IT team.

· What are the PPGs access priorities and how do we do them?
1. Increase our GP survey percentages
a. Educate patients on when to ring for appointments
b. Staff to say ring from 8am, not to ring at 8am. And tell to try at maybe 8:15, or 8:20am.

c. Find out what Bevan house provide to their non-English speaking patients in the patient packs and if they (or our local translation service) could translate some simple how to documents for us.

d. Have an additional method of booking an appointment through a standalone system in reception; iPad?
2. Increase Friends and Family test questionnaires response rate and percentage of people recommending the practice
a. The practice will advertise it more. Members of the PPG group are keen to come in and sit with the patients and get responses from patients in the waiting room. At the same time recruit for the PPG.

3. Self-care room
a. After having some training, PPG members show patients how to use the machine and advise them on the local community schemes and services offered regarding self-care.

b. Utilise this room for patients in flu clinics with PPG members.
4. Practice Pharmacist
a. Use available funding to employ the pharmacist to do prescription queries, med reviews and see patients to save the GPs time.
· Discussion of other PPG activities – what would you like to do or see happen
None discussed.
· Any other business

None
Date of next meeting

Weds 1st June 2016 - 6pm – 7pm
